Ann Arbor Human Rights Commission

Meeting Minutes

November 14, 2007

Present:  Commissioners Baird, Bendit, Kim, Stambaugh, Ramirez, Turner, and Winkler
Absent:  Commissioner Wilson

Guest:  Sean Bennett

  I.  Call to Order 7:00

II.  Commissioner Ramirez moved to approve the October meeting minutes as amended.  

      Commissioner Turner seconded the motion.  Approved.

 II. Old Business

      A. Commissioner Bendit talked about what she learned about the AATA restroom security situation from speaking with David Nacht, AATA Board Chair.  We discussed many alternatives that would protect the privacy of the restroom user, the dignity of users in gender transition, and security that would allow AATA staff to enter the restroom in an emergency.  More information was clearly needed about the facilities and Commissioner Bendit offered to make a site visit and report to us before we continue discussion concerning a recommendation.

      B. Commissioner Ramirez reported that he spoke to Angela in the City Clerk’s office about the feasibility of an AAHRC website and email address.  Angela referred him to Joanna  Satterlee who is going to help the AAHRC to get both of these and he is going to explore with her how the site will designed, developed and maintained.  Having a website and email address will be extremely helpful to us and the Commissioners thanked Commissioner Ramirez for his work on this.

     C.  The HRC “pipeline” was discussed and we explored ways to reach the faith community and whether or not we should do something to link with the city’s schools.

     D.  Commissioner Stambaugh shared her experiences at the Arab Anti-Discrimination 

           Committee Judges Night event and a news article that was written about the event.  We talked about the relative isolation of the community and the need for us to reach out to them to make sure they know that we can be a resource to them.  Commissioner Stambaugh explained that it was suggested that a member of this community talk to the HRC about the new banking facility that is opening to serve the needs of the Islamic community in Ann Arbor for some insight into the community’s needs.

III.  New Business

    A.   The Michigan Department of Civil Rights has invited our members to a Human Relations Partnership event in Lansing on November 30.  Commissioners were encouraged to attend.

     B.   Commissioner Stambaugh informed Commissioners Turner, Bendit, and Ramirez that their terms had expired and encouraged each of them to reapply.  Commissioner Wilson’s term had also expired and Commissioner Stambaugh noted that Commissioner Wilson had called and told that he would not be able to re-apply because of a major addition to his workload.  He plans to recommend a replacement who can keep us in contact with the faith community.

IV.  The meeting was adjourned at 8:45

Next meeting:  Wednesday, December 12, 2007, 7:00 p.m., 4th  Floor Conference Room,City 

 Hall

